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WPCC Picnic - Better “Lates” than Never! 
 

THIS ISSUE: 
WPCC PICNIC RECAP 

2017 CONVENTION PIX 
NEW MEMBERS MEANS AN UPDATED ROSTER! 

NEXT MEETING REMINDER: 
Tuesday, July 25th 

North Park Clubhouse, Hampton, PA 
“Arrive near 5”, Dinner 6pm, Meeting 7:30pm 

  



 

The Vair Street Journal 
A Publication of the Western Pennsylvania Corvair Club 

 

Western Pennsylvania Corvair Club 

 506 Quail Drive, Cranberry, PA  16066-4074 

 

2017 Board of Directors 

 

BOD contact information is available in our Membership Roster.  

Our Website:  http://www.corvair.org/chapters/wpcc/ 

(Or Just Google “WPCC Corvair”) 

 

 

 

2017 Executive Board 

President 

Jim Steigerwaldt 

724-776-0935 
Jimst@zboom.net 

VP 

Don Cekus 

412-952-3190 
Corsadon1@gmail.com 

Secretary 

Jim Weppelman 

412-577-6447 
Jweppel@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Darlene Kady 

412-292-1906 
Dkdy3@yahoo.com 

Don Baker Al Friend Pat Greenwald Bob Heiber 

Jim Madden Rod Murray Steve Puskas Les Walter 

 

 

ON THE COVER… 

Late model Corvairs seemed to 
dominate the beautiful setting of this 
year’s annual WPCC club picnic held at 

Jim & Terri Madden’s warm and 
inviting home in Evans City.   

 
See Chas Lucas’ write-up in the newsletter.  

http://www.corvair.org/chapters/wpcc/


 

the Prez Sez

Well folks, here we are, 
midway thru 2017. 
Boy!! Time flies, 
especially when you get 
older.  Speaking of! 
Midway thru 2017, we 
still have some 

members, who have 
NOT paid their 2017 dues. Come on!! people, 
the dues were due in January.  $12.00 for an 
individual membership.  Please do not force us 
to drop you from the rolls, after all these years, 
that you have been a member. Enough said on 
that matter.  
 
                Since the last meeting and last VSJ, 
when I asked you to help us in the 2018 
Convention planning and committees, I have to 
say that I am extremely disappointed in the 
response from the membership of the WPCC.  
Yes we will “get –it-done”, with or without your 
help, but “low” to the person that says, ”Well I 
would have done it this way of that”. Folks, this 
is a function of the WPCC, whether you like it or 
not. We are proceeding forward – not standing 
still.  We HAVE a raffle car, once owned by 
Vince Duva, gone over by Don Cekus, detailed 
by Dan Butchko, with ticket sales, probably to 
start in August, after the 2017 National 
Convention, in Kansas City.  We have most of 
our committee heads filled, (that’s where we 
need your help).  We are in the final stages of 
booking the area, where the Concours, and 
Auto-Cross will be held. We are now 13 months 
away. We would LIKE your help, so why not 
take the first step, and volunteer to be a 
committee head. Give ALL CAPS – JIMMY 
WEPPELMAN a call. 

  
                 Having been your President of the 
WPCC, for the last 2 1/2 years, I would like at 
this time to Thank all the participating 
members who have helped or guided me in my 
duties.  We have an older set of members, who 
have been members a LOT longer than I, and 
for the most part “set in their ways”. We also, 
have a “YOUNGER” set of members, who have 
had different “points of view”.  BOTH, were 
probably correct, but from my position, it was a 
balancing act. We needed the “older members 
to show the way, we also needed “new blood”. 
We have seemed to walk the bridge from either 
end, met in the middle, shook hands, mended 
fences, whatever!!!!, and for that I for one am 
GRATEFUL!!!  Thank you all. 
  
                    To the HACOA (Heart of America 
Corvair Owners Assn.) and CORSA Organization, 
we here at WPCC, wish you “GOOD LUCK” on 
the 2017 National Convention and to our 
members who will be attending, Good Luck and 
God Speed. 
Vairly 
  
Jim Steigerwaldt 
President, WPCC, 
-   Jim 

 

DID YOU KNOW…that our current WPCC President has held the office longer than any other 
WPCC past President?  Congratulations Jim, and thanks for all that you do for our club! 

  



 

UPCOMING EVENTS & ACTIVITIES AT A GLANCE 

(Look for more event details in the latest Vair Street Journal) 

2017 WPCC Chapter Meeting Schedule 

(Unless otherwise noted, all meetings will be held at the North Park Clubhouse in Gibsonia, PA) 

If you have an event you’d like to see added to the calendar, drop a note via our website email. 

 

April 27-29th     Helena, GA Corvair Meet 

May 13th   Falling Water Memorial Tour and Picnic/Lunch? 

 20th     CORVAIR HERITAGE DAY!  

 23rd   6-9pm WPCC Chapter Meeting 

June 3rd   10am-3pm  Ivan Clever Memorial Spring Tuneup 

   - Adzema Pharmacy, rear parking lot (Ross Township) 

 24th    WPCC Picnic, Jim Madden’s home, Evans City, PA 

 27-30th    2017 CORSA Convention, Independence, MO 

July 2nd    Vintage Grand Prix Rally, Cranberry Quaker Steak & Lube 

 7-16th    Vintage Grand Prix, Schenley Park, Pittsburgh 

 25th  6-9pm WPCC Chapter Meeting 

August 18th   Week of…Corvette Club of Western PA Rally 

 24-25th    Detroit Corvair Homecoming 

September 26th   6-9pm WPCC Chapter Meeting 

 30th    Wine Tour Weekend 

October 1st   Corvair Heritage Day Road Rally 

 21st    Steel Valley Tour of Western PA Steel Mills 

November 19th    Blue Ridge Road Rally 

 28th  6-9pm WPCC Chapter Meeting 

anuary 14th    WPCC Holiday Party, Greentree DoubleTree Hotel 

 

Back to Back…Congrats to our 

Pittsburgh Penguins on winning 

their 2nd consecutive Stanley Cup!  

WPCC members Jimmy ALL CAPS 

and wife Jonnie Weppelman made 

it down for a Penguins playoff game 

vs Washington and brought along 

this rather-appropriate sign. 

Did you know…WPCC member 

Jimmy Artzberger’s production 

company, Viewpoint, provided the 

Playoff Big Screens for all the Pens home games AND the Pens 

Championship parade and Point Park rally? 

https://www.google.com/maps/place/The+Clubhouse/@40.6171166,-79.9471184,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x88348e6b96c5892f:0xbf329c1438a316c7!8m2!3d40.6171125!4d-79.9449297
https://www.google.com/maps/place/The+Clubhouse/@40.6171166,-79.9471184,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x88348e6b96c5892f:0xbf329c1438a316c7!8m2!3d40.6171125!4d-79.9449297
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Adzema+Good+Neighbor+Pharmacy/@40.5546872,-80.0413162,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x88348b10df9aeda3:0xa3d8dd690dd7e560!8m2!3d40.5546831!4d-80.0391275
https://www.google.com/maps/place/232+Harrison+St,+Evans+City,+PA+16033/@40.7677433,-80.0616801,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x8834872c736eb141:0x54f8a44845688977!8m2!3d40.7677393!4d-80.0594914
https://www.google.com/maps/place/The+Clubhouse/@40.6171166,-79.9471184,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x88348e6b96c5892f:0xbf329c1438a316c7!8m2!3d40.6171125!4d-79.9449297
https://www.google.com/maps/place/The+Clubhouse/@40.6171166,-79.9471184,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x88348e6b96c5892f:0xbf329c1438a316c7!8m2!3d40.6171125!4d-79.9449297
https://www.google.com/maps/place/The+Clubhouse/@40.6171166,-79.9471184,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x88348e6b96c5892f:0xbf329c1438a316c7!8m2!3d40.6171125!4d-79.9449297
https://www.google.com/maps/place/DoubleTree+by+Hilton+Hotel+Pittsburgh+-+Green+Tree/@40.4187993,-80.0606237,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x8834f650b33aee67:0xefe86248a01dd44d!8m2!3d40.4187952!4d-80.058435


 

 WPCC’S ANNUAL PICNIC RECAP 

Submitted by Charles Lucas 

Sarah & I along with Earl & Diane Goehring attended 

Jim & Terri Madden’s Corvair Club picnic on Saturday 

June-24-2017 in Evans City, PA. As we drove back to 

our summer cottage that is near to where Earl & 

Diane live in Harmony, PA, I said, “that was really a 

great picnic”. All agreed; it was a wonderful picnic! I 

think there were 31 people there, some new at least 

to Sarah & I because we haven’t attended any bi-

monthly meetings this year, so we had an 

opportunity to meet some of the newbies, along with 
the usual bunch who regularly attend club functions.  

There was plenty of great food and drink—you couldn’t possibly go home 

hungry—Terri & Jim’s lovely home with an inviting deck and yard, made you feel 

relaxed and comfortable. There were things to do; meeting and greeting familiar 

and not so familiar faces, checking out the stable of Corsairs parked on the side 
lawn or just chewing the fat with the folks you haven’t seen for a while. 

And then there was the highlight of the afternoon—Jim’s powder coating 

demonstration. It was both informative as well as entertaining. Jim went over the process in detail followed 

by actually coating parts from a member’s Corvair. It certainly looks simple enough, at least that’s what he 
told us, but of course you have to have the proper equipment.  

 

As we continued our way toward Harmony, we 

discussed how different from the January, winter 

Holiday Party this event was. Different seasons of 

course, but It was so much more relaxed because 

we weren’t under a tight time constraint like we 

are at Grants (Chinese auction, gift exchange and 

dinner). I’m not knocking the Holiday Party 

because it’s a refreshing break after the holidays in 

December, but this, like picnics in past years, was 
a great get together in the middle of the summer. 

Last but not least, to Jim and Terri, we thank you 

for hosting a great Corvair Picnic. I'm sure all in 
attendance would agree, it was great! 



 

MEMBER’S GARAGE FORUM 

Here’s this month’s VSJ update on who’s doing what with their Corvairs… 

(Btw, it’s always great when members write their own headers!) 

  

 
EZ ACCESS 
While both agreed their 
1967 Monza “never ran 
better” following last 
month’s Spring Tuneup 
event, there was no 
denying their motor had 
some major issues, so 
new WPCC members 

Scott Bussard and son James wasted no time diving in to an engine swap 
after they made it home.  

 
HEADREST PROJECT! 
Never short of a fun project, Kurt 

Foltz picked up a rare set of Late-

Model headrests that he plans to 

install after fabricating some 

mounting brackets when he re-does his upholstery.  

 

 

SHE’S ALIVE! 
With John Sweet’s 
help, Rod Murray 
finally heard the 
rebuilt engine on 
his 1964 Greenbrier 
start up for the first 
time…hey, that only 
took 7 years!  

 

 

 

 

You can boost another Corvair owner’s confidence by sharing your Garage 

Forum updates.  Help each other out, and keep on wrenching!  



 

WPCC SPRING TUNEUP  

This year’s WPCC Spring 

Tuneup, renamed the “Ivan 

Clever Memorial Tuneup” in 

recognition of WPCC’s founder 

and inaugural chapter 

president, was held on 

Saturday, June 3rd at 

Adzema’s Pharmacy off Perry 

Highway in Ross Township.  

The event was once again 

hosted by WPCC member 

Zeke Braun, whose family 

owns the pharmacy, and led 
by Corvair mechanical expert and WPCC member John Sweet.  Thanks John, for sharing your knowledge. 

The weather was perfect, warm and sunny, and unofficial figures 

accounted for about a dozen or so Corvairs and roughly 25 enthusiasts in 

attendance.  Light snacks were provided, along with an assortment of 

Corvair Tuneup Kits and  

items either pre-

ordered or available 

day-of for purchase. 

John’s primary tutorials 

this year focused on 

overviews of harmonic 

balancers and oil 

coolers – what they are, 

what they do, general 

maintenance, and cross-year compatibility.  The so-called evolution of 

these items has to leave you wondering if Chevrolet’s strategy was based on designed-in-engineering 

improvements, trial & error, or simply cost-saving…but that’s for another discussion. 

Following the “classroom” session and inevitable QnA, members splintered off to check on each other’s 

vehicles for some light wrenching assistance as needed. New members Scott and James Bussard garnered a 

bit of extra attention as they arrived in a Myer’s Manx dune buggy and a 1967 Monza, the latter of which 

reportedly struggled to make the trip from the Beaver Falls area.  Turned out the engine in their recently-

acquired Monza was suffering from some internal issues beyond what could be repaired in this setting.  

Nonetheless, members pitched in to successfully help address enough top-end items for them to make the 

return trip home under the Corvair’s own power – Scott later commented that, even though the motor blew 

oil all over the engine compartment, his son James said that the car never drove better or felt stronger.  

Scott and James have since moved forward w/ dropping a new engine into their Monza. 

It was also great to see WPCC’s own Corvair elder statesman, Bill 

Artzberger, who arrived towards the end of the event with his 

son Bill, in Bill Sr’s. 1967 custom Monza.  This is a Corvair that 

Bill had restored many years before, and turns out this was the 

1st time it had been out of the garage in almost that long – it still 

looked great.  Bill posed with members for pictures, and was in 

great spirits as usual. 

The tuneup wrapped up around 2:30.  All in all, an excellent 

Corvair day. 



 

2017 CORSA CONVENTION 

A few WPCC members made the 14-hour drive to Kansas City to enjoy this summer’s annual CORSA Convention 

and help get a better idea of what we can anticipate for next year’s event here in Pittsburgh.  Be sure to visit our 

WPCC Facebook page for various updates, pictures, and videos. 

 

Our 2018 Convention Raffle 

Car, this beautiful, low-miles 

1969 500 shown here as 

Jimmy and Jonnie 

Weppelman set out for their 

roadtrip, was on display and 

well-received by convention 

attendees. 

 

 

 

 

 

The ALL CAPS also kept busy volunteering for 

various convention activities – here’s Jonnie helping 

out at the Valve Cover Races. 

 

 

Bob Heiber and Don 

Cekus were on hand 

and made some new 

friends…word is Don 

was also “Johnny on 

the spot” with an 

alternator assist for 

fellow WPCC 

Members the 

Clapper brothers, 

who were happily 

defending their title 

in the Rally event. 

 



 

OUR MEMBERS GET AROUND… 

 

Bob Heiber found a treasure at the Corvair 

Springfest event in Helena, GA… 

…Jimmy All Caps, Kurt Foltz, and Rod Murray 

spent the 4th of July checking out a Corvair 

boneyard… 

 

 

Some Sunday thrift-shopping on a 

top-down day is always good for the 

soul…  

 

…James Bussard revs up his Monza 

with some open road ahead as he 

and dad Scotted returned home 

from the Spring Tuneup.  



 

 
WPCC Meeting Minutes 
 
Call to order  
A meeting of Western Pennsylvania Corvair Club was 

held at the North Park Clubhouse, Gibsonia, 

PA. on Tuesday, May 23, 2017.  Officers in 

attendance included, President, Jim Steigerwaldt; Vice 

President, Don Cekus; Treasurer, Darlene Kady; and 

Secretary, Jim Weppelman. Board of Directors present 

included; Les Walter, Don Bakat er, Pat Greenwald, 

Steve Puskas, Bob Heiber, and Jim Madden. 

26 members in all, with 7 Corvairs in the parking lot.   

 

Approval of minutes  
President Jim Steigerwaldt called the meeting to order. 

Chuck Chieffo motioned to accept minutes of last 

meeting, as published in the March, 2017, Vair Street 

Journal.  Jim Steigerwaldt seconded.  

 

Reports  
New members Alex Macek, and her boyfriend Mark, 

were on hand with her 1964 Monza coupe that is 

supposed to be Don Yenko's wife's car.  Also new 

member Chuck Chieffo was on hand.  

 

Jim Steigerwaldt relayed a story of him losing a large 

check, and being found and returned to him, with the 

finder asking for a date!!  Jim also commented on seeing 

a few Corvairs from route 19, when the Victory Church 

Car Cruise was being held.  Here it was Peg and Bob 

Morgan. Don Cekus, and Jim Madden’s cars.   

 

Jim told the membership the ordeal with the copies of 

the original charter membership plaque.  It seems that 

other clubs only want it in digital form. They do not want 

CORSA to spend the money for a paper copy.   

 

Jim also commented on the load of signage and materials 

that will be coming back from this year’s convention in 

Independence, for use at ours next year.  Jim is willing to 

store the items till then. 

 

Treasurer Darlene Kady referenced concern regarding 

some members that still owed their 2017 dues and risked 

being eliminated from the roster.  Darlene stated at the 

November, 2016 meeting that she would prefer all dues 

be paid by check.  She asked that a reminder be included 

in the September, 2017 VSJ.  Darlene stated that we have 

gained a few more new members, including Kurt 

and Michael Kress. With the addition of various new 

members she asked that an updated roster also be 

included in the next available VSJ.  

Darlene gave the financial report, details available in this 

issues Treasurer’s Report.   

Jim Steigerwaldt motioned to accept Treasurer’s report, 

Celena Butchko seconded.  

Jim Weppelman read the following updates from 

member Rod Murray who was unable to attend the 

meeting…the chapter’s history on the WPCC website is 

now available, but still could use some additions and 

corrections if anyone has any more information….the 

process of digitizing older VSJ newsletters is ongoing for 

inclusion with our website’s VSJ Archives…a WPCC “Gift 

Membership” link has been added to our website – 

please check it out…and, coming soon, Rod hopes to 

launch a “Corvair Wish List" link that allows chapter 

members an opportunity to share their own personal 

"Wish List" with their family and friends for Corvair-

centric holiday/birthday gift ideas.  

Secretary JIM WEPPELMAN, briefed the membership on 

the 2018 CORSA Convention. Jim also brought the raffle 

car to the meeting. The 1969 500 coupe, that was once 

owned by member Vince Duva, will be the upcoming 

raffle car for the 2018 Convention in Pittsburgh. Jim told 

the members of how he would like the raffle to be run, 

and how the proceeds will be spent. Jim will be taking the 

car out to Independence convention to "kick start" the 

Pittsburgh convention. Raffle tickets cannot go on sale till 

July27, 2017. The small games of chance license form 

Butler County is good for only one year. The car will also 

be at the Pittsburgh Grand Prix in July, with thanks to 

Mark Gillespie, and Darlene Kady.  

Jim Madden spoke of the upcoming WPCC picnic at his 

and Terri's place. Terri would like a RSVP, and what you 

will be bringing so there is not doubles of food. It is on 

 



 

Sat. June 24. Jim also stated that anyone interested in the 

wine trip to contact them on the Hotel arrangements. 

The Lodge on the Lake has a couple different room 

options.  

Vice President Don Cekus talked about a recent tour that 

Mary Ellen and he went on up in the Buffalo, New York 

area. He won first place award for "my luck ran out". Don 

also mentioned that members Polly and Bob Tedesco will 

not be going to the convention, and have rooms at the 

host hotel for grabs.   

Les Walter had a sample of a jacket that might be used 

for WPCC, cost is $34.00, with larger sizes a bit more.  

Kurt Foltz mentioned his rock band, Hard Karma, will be 

playing at the Good Time Bar, in Millvale, on Aug.11.  Kurt 

also mentioned the first car cruise at the Wexford 

Northway Church will be the Friday before Memorial Day.  

A reminder was also provided for the newly-renamed 

Ivan Clever "Spring Tuneup" to be held on June 3, hosted 

by Zeke Braun and led by lead mechanical expert John 

Sweet, at Adzema’s Pharmacy in Perrysville.   

Don Baker gave an update to events around the 

Pittsburgh Grand prix.  

Motion  

 President Jim Steigerwaldt made a motion to adjourn. 

Jonnie Weppelman seconded.  

Respectively submitted, 

Jim Weppelman 

2017 Secretary 

March 28, 2017 

 

  

Nationally Speaking… 

 

 

CORSA’s official non-profit division. 

Your donations ARE tax-deductible! 
The countdown to 2018 is on!  How will YOU 

contribute to this event’s success?  



 

editorialisms n’at

It’s been a good, but very busy, past few 

months for me as our Pens won their 

2nd straight Stanley Cup…1st time an 

NHL team has won back-to-back Cups 

since 97-98, wow! 

As my group handles event presentation and PensTV 

coverage, we were progressively hustling a bit more 

through each of the 4 rounds.  One of my personal 

traditions is to give my team a “season-themed” shot 

glass each year as a small keepsake and do victory shots 

after each home ice post-season win.  I cleaned out the 

liquor cabinet this year - we went thru a bottle of Irish 

Whiskey, top shelf tequila, Jim Beam Red Stag, some 

schnapps, Maker’s Mark, even some moonshine.  Most of 

my group is under 30, and I never 

could get everyone to agree on a 

preferred shot of choice, but nobody 

declined to participate and the group 

seemed to grow as we advanced with 

each round.  The tradition 

continues…Everything culminated 

with the sold-out Game 6 watch party the Pens hosted as 

we won the Cup in Nashville – we “borrowed” one of the 

miniature Stanley Cups in the Pens lobby long enough to 

fill it with champagne for some victory sips (I need to 

have our department’s carpet cleaned after that one!) 

A few days later we enjoyed the victory parade and rally.  

My role was to get all the parade participants organized 

and moving at the busway, while the rest of my team 

either covered the event with our PensTV cameras 

and/or by directing the Rally stage at the Point.  A few of 

us were also lucky enough to join our front office co-

workers and families to ride in the parade – it was pretty 

special.  Once (or twice!) in a lifetime stuff! 

And this past week, our staff was invited to bring a 

limited number of guests in for some photos with the 

Stanley Cup.  I’m very fortunate to have a terrific group of 

friends that help me balance my life between work and 

home, and I’m really happy that they were able to share 

this opportunity with Michelle and I – here’s the group 

picture we took – not everyone could make it, but you’ll 

see a few familiar WPCC faces in there. 

So the only real negative to a post-season run like this is 

the abbreviated summer – there’s just less time to get 

stuff done, whether it’s work, home, friends, or 

Vairs…There’s no such thing as an off-season anymore. 

Summer means NHL Awards, NHL Draft, Development 

Camp, Free Agency, etc., and Training Camp is just over 2 

months away.  No complaints, I just try to make the most 

of what time away from work is available… 

VAIRS AT HOME…John Sweet successfully help me start 

the Greenbrier’s rebuilt engine for the first time.  It ran 

surprisingly smooth, with only minor adjustments being 

needed for now…Speaking of the van, All Caps delivered 

a roof rack I purchased on eBay, and another good friend, 

aka Hot Tub Keith (fyi, he invented the Bean Bag chair – 

no lie!) has been helping me body prep for paint – I don’t 

know how far we’ll get with this, the time crunch is 

on...After failing to bother even cleaning the Monza for 

the tuneup, I finally gave it an overdue detail in & out 

over the July 4 weekend, and actually gave it a real coat 

of wax for the first time since moving to Pittsburgh 7 

years ago (shameful on my part).  I still need to install the 

factory Kleenex box…On the thrift and estate sale side of 

things, I’m developing a hankering for tin friction Corvair 

toys on top of my passion for Corvair adverbilia, so we’re 

always on the lookout for those. 

WPCC ET AL…Club activities have ended up on the short 

end of late…this VSJ is behind deadline, I’m derelict on 

my Convention commitments to All Caps, I missed the 

last chapter meeting and club picnic, and I’m belated on 

the VSJ scanning and “My Corvair Wish List” projects.  I’m 

also a bit behind on poking CORSA with my latest 

membership or fundraising idea…But hey, on the upside, 

I did get to check out a Corvair boneyard w/ All Caps and 

Kurt on the 4th of July – that was a 

bit of bittersweet awesome.   

Editorially Yours, Rod 



 

Great deals and great services are available right here in the 
greater Pittsburgh area.  Check out these Professional Corvair 
Services available from our own Chapter Members! 

  

 
 

Got a Corvair question, idea, or opinion?  Share it on the Corvair Center Forum.  This popular online discussion 
group enjoys active 
conversation regarding all 
things Corvair.   Anyone can 
access and search for topics of 
interest, and you can register 
for free to post questions and comments.  Find it at www.CorvairCenter.com. 

 

Since 1973! 
Get our latest catalog FREE with your 1st $50 order 

(additional catalogs $3 with an order) 

 
Over 100 new repro parts in the past 3 years. 

 
400 Mohawk Trail, Shelbourne Falls, MA 01370 

413-625-9776   FAX 413-625-8498 
Email:  clarks@corvair.com 

www.Corvair.com 

 

CORVAIRS ONLINE 
  

Parts, tips, 
conversations, and 

more are readily available to help you enjoy 
your Corvair hobby even more. Click the 

“Google” button and give it a try! 

Get Social! 
 

Join us on Facebook, 
And be sure to “Like Us” 

 

WPCC’s Official Social Media Page 
Over 140 “Friends” strong! 

 

http://www.corvaircenter.com/
mailto:clarks@corvair.com
https://www.google.com/search?q=corvair&rlz=1C1AVNG_enUS656US656&oq=corvair&aqs=chrome..69i57j0j69i60j0j35i39l2.1167j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8


 

WESTERN PA’S CORVAIR CLASSIFIEDS 

Check out these great finds on Pittsburgh’s Craigslist.  Help a member out.  Got 

Corvair items to sell or want to buy?  …Share it here!  

 

NOTHING LISTED THIS ISSUE 

  

WPCC REMINDER:  Members list your Corvair items here for FREE here every issue! 

 

 

If you’re into Corvairs, we’d love to meet you! 
 
WPCC is Western Pennsylvania’s official Corvair Club.  We’ve been around since 1974, registered as Chapter 158 of the 
Corvair Society of America.  Club membership is open to anyone with an interest in the Chevy Corvair.  Annual chapter 
dues are just $12/yr for individuals and $15/yr for an entire family. 
 
Bi-monthly chapter meeting dates, times, and locations, are available on our website. 
All are welcome.   Our website address is http://www.corvair.org/chapters/wpcc/  .   If that’s a 
mouthful, just Google us by typing in the name of our club.    
 
Our award-winning chapter newsletter, “The Vair Street Journal”, aka the VSJ, is provided to all active members. Guests 
can check out free on-line versions on our website and Facebook page.  Members are encouraged to submit articles of 
interest to be included in the next available issue.  VSJ classified ads up to 40 words are free to all members.  Commercial 
advertisement rates are $40 per year. All ads must be prepaid.   

WPCC encourages all Corvair enthusiasts to support the the Corvair 

Society of America.  CORSA is the #1 Corvair group in the world, boasting 

almost 5,000 registered members worldwide as well as 80 regional 

chapters.  In addition to their ongoing dedication to Corvair preservation, 

CORSA supports all sanctioned Corvair clubs and their events with a 

wealth of benefits, including event insurance, the national convention, 

and their award-winning 

monthly newsletter “The 

Communique’”.  For more 

information visit CORSA’s 

website at…  

www.corvair.org  
 
 

http://www.corvair.org/chapters/wpcc/
http://www.corvair.org/


 

aka  jimmy <<< ALL CAPS!… 

FELLOW MEMBERS, 

I JUST CAME BACK FROM THE 

CORSA CONVENTION IN 

INDEPENDENCE, MO. FOR 

PICTURES, ETC. SEE THE WPCC 

FACEBOOK PAGE. THE ONE 

THING THAT RINGS TRUE, FOR 

EVERY CORVAIR PERSON I KNOW IS THIS; THE CARS 

BROUGHT US TOGETHER, BUT IT’S THE PEOPLE THAT 

KEEP US TOGETHER. THIS COULDN’T BE MORE TRUE 

THAN SOME OF THE HAPPENINGS AT THE CONVENTION. 

FIRST OUR OWN DON CEKUS JUST HAPPENED TO HAVE A 

SPARE ALTERNATOR (THO THERE WHERE A FEW FOR 

SALE IN THE USED PARTS AREA) FOR THE CLAPPER 

BROTHERS WHO LIMPED THEIR CORVAIR BACK FROM 

THE ROAD RALLY.  OR THE GENTELMAN THAT WON THE 

"HARD LUCK AWARD" TRYING TO REPLACE A WHEEL 

CYLINDER AND THE CAR FELL ON HIM! NO JACK STAND 

(SAFETY, SAFETY, SAFETY).  LUCKILY HIS HEAD WAS 

PLACED PERFECTLY IN THE WHEEL WELL TIL THEY COULD 

GET IT OFF OF HIM. ED AND BILL CLAPPER WERE TO 

FOLLOW A FRIEND HOME AND RIGHT BEFORE THEY LEFT, 

THE FELLOW’S STARTER WENT OUT ON AN EM.  MOST 

VENDORS HAD ALREADY LEFT, SO THEY CONTACTED 

MIKE MCGOWAN WHO WENT BACK TO HIS PLACE TO  

 

GET A REPLACEMENT AND PUT IT IN.  I TRIED TO DO MY 

PART BY BRINGING BACK PARTS FOR ROD MURRAY AND 

BILL CLAPPER (THEY FOUND OUT I HAVE A TRUCK - LOL).  

ALSO ALL THE CORSA BANNERS, AND SIGNAGE (GOOD 

THING I HAD A TRUCK!!) FOR JIM STEIGERWALDT TO 

STORE TILL NEXT YEAR.  I ALSO PLAN TO MAKE A TRIP TO 

GALION, OHIO THIS MONTH TO SEE A CORVAIR FRIEND 

MARK CORBIN (AKA MR. AIRVAIR (A/C GURU)), AND PICK 

UP SOME SIDE SEAMLESS GLASS FOR MR. CHARLES 

MOSS. SO I ENCOURAGE ANYONE OUT THERE WITH A 

CORVAIR TO HELP OUT EACH OTHER, TO PROGRESS THIS 

HOBBY, AND MAKE IT VIABLE FOR EVERYONE TO ENJOY 

THESES CARS AND PEOPLE.  
 

BIG WELCOME TO ALL THE NEW MEMBERS!!!!  

 

THANKS  

JIM WEPPELMAN aka JIMMY ALL CAPS 

WPCC SECRETARY 

 

BETTER THAN A SOUVENIR… 

  
My family was in our nation’s capital 

last weekend and toured the National 

Archives for the first time to see our 
nation’s most sacred documents.  It 

was awesome.  After leaving the 
rotunda where the Declaration of 

Independence, Bill of Rights, and 
Constitution are displayed, I headed 

over towards the gift shop – look 
what’s on display as you enter the 

store!  I don’t think our founding 
fathers will mind an I-Phone no-flash 

photo of this National Treasure!   
- Rod Murray  



 

 

 

 

 

Jeff  Grahovac and Darlene Kady 

attended the WPCC Club Picnic in 

their fun late model driver and a 

custom Stanley Cup chalice!

 
Treasurer’s Report 

July, 2017 
 

Financially Submitted, Darlene 

 

Treasurer’s Reminder:  It seems that even after reaching out there are members who still have not paid dues for this 

year.  I don't like to call anyone out so please look in the mail for your letter and if you are not rejoining please let me know 
so that we can take you off the email list.  I hope this remains just an oversight and everyone still wants to belong to such 
a wonderful group.  Thank you, Darlene 
 
On a different note it was discussed at the meeting that we will have space in the Yenko tent free of charge during the 
weekend of the Vintage Grand Prix in Schenley Park.  The coordinator of this Mr. Mark Gillespie has asked that anyone 
available to assist on Friday July 14th any time after 8 AM to unload cars from trailers and whatever else needed to set up 
for the weekend to let me know so that I can give him a number of volunteers.  He recommended that you bring a cooler 
with beverages, snacks or lunch, and chairs.  Thank you in advance,  Darlene 
 
 
Rod, Sorry this took me so long to get to just seemed to get away as everything does.  See ya soon! 

 
 
Also, welcome to new members Scott & James Bussard, Denny Conti, Kurt & Michael Kress, and Alexandra Macek.  We 
look forward to getting to know you as members of the WPCC family! 
 

As of July 1, 2017 

Beginning Balance $1,723.25 

Income:  

- Dues $15.00 

Expenses:  

-  $0.00 

Ending Balance $1,738.25 

 
 

 



 

  

# NAME ADDRESS PHONE E-MAIL

1 Clever, Ivan (Lifetime) In Memorium   

2 Artzberger, Bill & Joan (Honorary) 305 Golf Drive, Pittsburgh, PA  15229 412-364-6842  blessyouandme@comcast.net

2 Artzberger, Jim Viewpoint Office 412-855-1313 Jim@Viewpoint.tv

3 Artzberger, Jim & Sandy 1300 Cattail Lane, Sewickley, PA 15143 412-855-1313 Artzberger1300@comcast.net

4 Bachman, Jack & Joyce 402 Elfinwild Lane, Glenshaw, PA 15116 412-486-2478 quebapa@aol.com

  - Joyce Bachman " " jsb402@aol.com

5 Baker, Don & Joanne* 12461 Larimer Avenue, North Huntingdon, PA 15642 724-863-3770 dcbakerscca@yahoo.com

6 Breier, Dick & Carol 493 Sleepy Hollow Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15228 412-563-4591 grandmabreier@gmail.com

7 Braun, Zeke 8105 Perry Hwy, Pittsburgh, PA  15237 412-721-9222 ezekiel.braun@gmail.com

8 Bucklew, David & Peggy 761 Mercer Road, Beaver Falls, PA 15010 724-282-1725 dbucklew@zoominternet.net

9 Butalla, Franz & Helen 172 Robena Road, Greensboro, PA 15338 724-984-3233 hbutalla@gmail.com

10 Butchko, Dan & Celena 1127 Keister Road, Slippery Rock, PA  16057 724-234-0144 butchkodan@gmail.com

11 Cekus, Don & Mary Ellen 197 Browns Hill Road, Valencia, PA 16059 412-952-3190 corsadon1@gmail.com

12 Chieffo, Chuck & Diane 7120 Shannon Road, Verona, PA  15147 412-704-0333 mrchief7@verizon.net

13 Clapper, Bill & Audrey 115 Figley Avenue, Aliquippa, PA  15001 724-910-6016 whclapper@yahoo.com

14 Clinton, Jeff & Netty 1221 Herman Road, Cabot, PA  16023 724-290-3594 smallengineguy@zoominternet.net

15 Conti, Denny 1461 Old Steubenville Pike, Pittsburgh, PA  15205 412-400-5354 constableDC1950@gmail.com

16 Dandois, Dick & Marie 11844 Route 286 Hwy W., Homer City, PA 15748-7803 724-726-5606  dindy006@gmail.com

17 Desmond, Tim & Michele 107 Hivue Lane, Pittsburgh, PA 15237 412-761-3926  

18 Duva, Vince & Louise 195 Brownshill Road, Valencia, PA  16059 724-816-3509 vinceduva@gmail.com

19 Foltz, Kurt 194 Pinecrest Dr., Pittsburgh, PA  15237 412-486-2969 kurtfoltz@gmail.com

20 Friend, Al & Carole* 6000 Great Oaks Drive, Export, PA 15632 724-433-0839 a.c.friend@comcast.net

21 Goehring, Earl & Diane 140 Whitestown Road, Harmony, PA 16037 724-452-8823 akendair6kl@gmail.com

22 Grahovic, Jeff 163 Edgewood St Aliquippa, PA 15001 412-974-8869 gmtech1216@yahoo.com

23 Greenwald, Pat* 415 Crestview Drive, Plum, PA 15239 412-795-5719 pggreen233@gmail.com

24 Gundlach, John, Gayle & Laura 228 McKay Road, Saxonburg, PA 16056 724-352-4205 ggundlach@zoominternet.net

25 Gunther, George & Pat 8306 Wattsburg Rd, Erie, PA   16509 814-825-4270 gapgunther@aol.com

26 Hackl, George & Marlene 420 Hulton Road, New Kensington, PA 15068 724-224-0482 eaglegto2@gmail.com

27 Heatherington, Jim & Suzanne 128 Sharp Road, White Oak, PA 15131 412-672-0914 sheatherington128@gmail.com

28 Hieber, Bob & Donna* 1679 Broadhead Road, RR3, Moon Twp, PA 15108 724-457-9712 bob@thehiebers.com

29 Izzo, John & Dolly 725 Providence Drive,Plum, PA 15239 412-609-4552 daizzo@yahoo.com

30 Kady, Darlene 163 Edgewood Street,  Aliquippa, PA 15001 412-292-1906 dkdy3@yahoo.com

31 Kreisel, Curt & Elana 1141 Sunrise Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15243 412-561-1845 ekreisel@verizon.net

32 Loomis, Jim P.O. Box 483 Koppel, PA  16136  724-513-4970  jimloomisphoto@gmail.com

33 Lucas, Charles & Sarah  236 W. Marigold Street, Munhall, PA 15120-2233 412-462-6735 chaslucas@gmail.com

34 Macek, Alexandra 200 White Hampton Lane, Apt 414, Pittsburgh, PA  15236 724-249-5159 alexandramacek1@gmail.com

35 Madden, Jim & Terri* 232 Harrison Street, Evans City, PA 16033 412-726-8093 jrmadden66@aol.com

36 Maglietta, Laurie 320 Shirls Ave, Washington, PA  15301 412-855-5858 lauriemaglietta1@gmail.com

37 Matenkosky, Walter & Susan 702 Spring Street, Latrobe, PA 15650 724-537-8922 wmatenkosky@hotmail.com

38 McDonald, Paul & Joyce 258 Evans City Road, Butler, PA 16001-2711 724-287-5671 jam40258@zoominternet.net

39 Morgan, Robert & Margaret 344 Ridge Road, New Brighton, PA 15066 724-846-6040 pegbobmorgan@yahoo.com

40 Murray, Rod* 476 Woodland Road, Pittsbugh, PA  15237 412-719-3449 rmurray8996@gmail.com

41 Puskas, Stephen* 221 Green Manor Drive, Butler PA 16002 724-284-3721 spuskas@embarqmail.com

42 Schlarman, Jack 800 Erdner Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA  15202 412-251-2054 dixie1935@aol.com

43 Smith, William and Rosella 214 Saddlebrook Drive Indiana, PA  15701 724-840-8509 was35@comcast.net

44 Spilatro, Steve 625 5th, Marietta, OH  45750 740-374-8778 spilatrs@marietta.edu

45 Steigerwaldt, Jim 506 Quail Drive, Cranberry Twp, PA 16066-4074 724-776-0935 Jimstg@zbzoom.net

46 Sweet, John & Charlotte 1264 Walnut Street, Stoneboro, PA 16153 814-336-9033  js189@zoominternet.net

47 Tedesco, Bob & Polly 4741 Curry Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15236 412-584-8668 bptedesco@aol.com

48 Tyger, John, & Barb 8399 Rte 954 Hwy. N., Creekside, PA 15732 724-397-2043 spyderman57@hughes.net

49 Vogler, Bernie & Lois 6005 Kingston Dr  Aliquippa, PA 15001  724-378-3923 bernievogler@comcast.net

50 Walter, Lester* 100 Thompson Lane South, North Huntingdon, PA 15642 724-217-0339 timerles@aol.com

51 Weppelman, James & Jonnie 206 Hufnagel Road, Harmony, PA  16037 412-577-6447 jweppel@hotmail.com

52 Williams, Lee & Linda 1490 Elm Avenue, Glenshaw, PA  15116 lindasbrush@verizon.net

53 Wilson, Eddie 160 Midway Candor Road, Bulger, PA  15109 412-349-5292 scottmagyar@yahoo.com

54 Wilson, Gregory & Patricia 508 Bigham Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15211 412-608-6454 wilsongl57@comcast.net

55 Yobst, Robert & Rosalie 518 Brookdale Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15215 412-963-9943 Polishrose1@verizon.net

56 Young, Bill NA 412-260-8359 Le240sx@yahoo.com

57 Zebley, Kurt, Cynthia, & Dawn 524 Lincoln Ave., Pittsburgh, PA  15237 412-366-4400 KurtRZebley@gmail.com

58 Zebley, Michel & Marie 8032 Perry Highway, Pittsburgh, PA  15237 412-366-4400 Kress234@aol.com

WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA CORVAIR CLUB

If your name is highlighted in this color, your Membership Dues are in arrears!

Active Membership Roster as of 7/5/17



 

 

 

 

To be fair…this very sharp Monza was on display representing the early models at 

the WPCC Member’s Picnic…well done! 


